
Environmental lobby 26 June

I agreed to meet constituents coming to the environmental lobby today. In the
end only one came for the meeting, but we had a good conversation with a 
number of positive ideas.

My constituent raised the issue of too much plastic getting into the oceans.
I explained how the UK government was leading the charge to try to cut
plastic use and to stop so much ending up in the seas. The UK can do more to
substitute degradable materials for plastic, and cut down  the presence  of
single used plastics dramatically. We can also  improve enforcement of laws
against litter to ensure more waste is properly contained and processed by
our domestic and commercial waste systems.

I was asked about motorcycle noise. I agreed to look in to standards and
controls over noisy bikes. The problem of fast bicycles  not using bells to
warn pedestrians of their presence was also a matter of concern.

I was shown a number of containers and plastic cutlery items where better
design and different materials could make a difference. I agreed to pursue
with Wokingham Borough what more they can do to offer green leadership by
their own purchases, I explained that the new leadership of the Council is
seeking to pursue greener policies and are currently reviewing just these
matters. I agreed to write to them encouraging a review of the Council’s
practises to offer good leadership on recycling and  the use of suitable
materials.
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